
 
 
 
 
 
 
29 April 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Walker Street Resident, 
 
Realignment/Addressing of Walker Street 
 
 
The creation of new land parcels as part of the Seabrook Estate Stage 2 and subsequent subdivision 
works has prompted a need to review and update the addressing system for Walker Street. As the 
addressing authority, Council is mandated to assign clear, logical, and contiguous addressing to all 
land parcels in order to facilitate precise navigation for residents, emergency services, and other 
stakeholders.  
You may be aware that at Council’s January 2024 meeting, a decision was made to DEFER the 
adoption of a realignment and re-addressing of parts of Walker St to allow for further community 
consultation, to hear the views of those residents of Walker St who may be affected by any change. 
We recognise that Walker Street residents have faced challenges with address changes in the past, 
and we understand the inconvenience and confusion that this has caused. The need for another update 
to our addressing system is not a decision taken lightly. Our aim is to resolve the current addressing 
inconsistencies and to implement a system that will prevent the need for further significant changes, 
ensuring stability and reliability for all residents into the future. 
To address the current situation as efficiently and considerately as possible, we've outlined three 
options. Each has been evaluated for its practicality, impact on residents, and alignment with 
necessary guidelines. 
Proposed Addressing Solutions: 

• Option 1: Datum Point - Dart Street 
• Utilises Dart Street as the new reference point, impacting addresses 1-18 on Walker 

Street. Addresses from 20 and above will remain unchanged. 
• Option 2: Datum Point - Shoreline Entrance 

• Initiates renumbering from Shoreline Entrance, affecting over 60 properties but resulting 
in a more uniform addressing system. 

• Option 3: Datum Point - Dune Close 
• Maintains current addresses without change but might lead to some confusion due to 

the unconventional starting point for the new addresses. 
 

Please see enclosed a map outlining the options in detail. 
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Council’s Preliminary Preference 
After careful consideration, Council’s preliminary preference is for Option 1: Datum Point - Dart Street. 
Several key factors influenced this choice: 

• Minimal Impact: This option is favoured because it impacts the fewest residents, affecting only 
properties numbered 1-18. By limiting the scope of change, we aim to reduce the burden on 
you as a resident, acknowledging the disruptions caused by previous readdressing efforts. 

• Clarity and Continuity: Utilising Dart Street as a new datum point offers a clear and logical 
starting point for readdressing. It creates a natural boundary that can easily be understood by 
residents, emergency services, and postal deliveries, enhancing the overall navigability of the 
area. 

• Alignment with Policies and Guidelines: Option 1 best aligns with the Place Names Act 2022, 
Tasmania Place Naming Guidelines 2022, and the Australian/New Zealand Standard for Rural 
and Urban Addressing (AS/NZS 4819:2011). Adhering to these standards ensures that our 
addressing system is consistent with recognised best practices, providing a framework that 
supports efficient service delivery and emergency response. 

 
Before making this important decision – we would like to hear from you. 
Feedback options: 
Council doorknock - Council Officers (clearly identified in Council uniforms and with Council calling 
cards), will conduct a doorknock to all Walker St properties during the week beginning Monday 13th 
of May, to discuss these proposals with you in person and collect your feedback. 
If you would prefer not to speak with Council staff in person, or won’t be home during that week, you 
can use one of the alternate options below to make sure your view is heard. You can provide this 
feedback at any time between Monday 13th of May and Friday 24th of May. 
Phone: 03 6443 8333 - Council during normal business hours and ask to speak with Jonty. 
Email: council@warwyn.tas.gov.au - clearly stating your name and address and put your preferred 
option and reasons for this choice in your email. 
Visit Council Office in person: (21 Saunders St, Wynyard). 
Visit Council’s website: www.warwyn.tas.gov.au/haveyoursay and complete the Walker St survey. 
 
All feedback options will CLOSE on Friday 24th of May (1 week after door to door ends) 
Thank you for taking the time to consider this important matter. We look forward to your feedback and 
to working together towards a decision that best meets the needs of all Walker Street residents. 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Shane Crawford 
General Manager



 
  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 



 

 



 

 



 

 

  


